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Branwood School Building Development Plan 
 

Phase One 
 

Phase One of our school building development plan is now complete and we are truly delighted with 
the results. We now have a purpose built music and Spanish classroom, as well as spaces for 
individual music and LAMDA lessons. The works have also created much needed additional 
administration space. 
 
Phase One sets a high standard for the future development of the school, as we strive to provide 
outstanding facilities which equal our outstanding education. 
 
Working with local architects, Bate and Taylor, the Phase One project was developed and delivered 
to an extremely high standard. We hope you enjoyed viewing the images and plans on our website 
as much as we have enjoyed bringing the project to fruition. 
 
We are excited to share this space and would like to invite you all to visit. Please monitor the School 
Information Letter for further details. 
 

Phase Two 
 

Following on from the Phase One success we are delighted to announce that the Governors and 
Trustees are committed to Phase Two of the Building Development Plan.  
 
Phase Two will incorporate the full refurbishment of the whole upper school block i.e. Form 3, Form 
4, Form 5 and Form 6 as well as all four associated cloakrooms.  
 
This Phase will also be undertaken in association with Bate and Taylor, to ensure that the 
specification and high standards are carried throughout the school. Each classroom will have a 
purpose built teaching wall and modern cloakroom facilities and will be finished to the same criteria 
as Phase One. 
 
Works to improve the energy efficiency of the building, including consideration of the heating and 
lighting within the classrooms, will be included in this Phase to ensure a modern and comfortable 
learning environment. Our school Eco credentials will also be enhanced with the inclusion of 
upgraded energy efficient systems. 
 
It is hoped that Phase Two will be completed during the summer 2024 holiday period, ready for the 
start of the new academic year. In reality, the timing and completion of this project will be 
dependent on establishing a timeframe with external contractors for full installation of a 3-phase 
electricity supply.  
 
 



 

                                  

Phase Three and Beyond 
 

Active discussions are already underway concerning a proposed Phase Three of the Building 
Development Plan with designs focusing on updating and modernising the school entrance and 
reception areas. Further details will be published in a timely manner so watch this space!  
 
I am delighted to confirm that our Governors and Trustees are fully committed to keeping the 
momentum going and are currently working on a planning application for submission. 
 
Phase Three strives to truly enhance the whole Branwood experience and we can’t wait to share our 
aspirational plans with you. 
 
This is an exciting time for Branwood and we welcome you to join us on our journey. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
 
Mr A Whittell 
Headmaster 

 
 


